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Message from the Chair

It is a pleasure to introduce our autumn newsletter. We have included updates from different safeguarding events which we have organised and attended which I hope you will find useful. You will also find a feedback report on our Safeguarding Adults Reviews (SARs) event held in September.  We are a little late in our communications with our wider partners due to technical issues; however these have now all been resolved so I hope to be able to update you frequently with news, events and latest information from the arena of Adult Safeguarding.

November sees the first Birmingham Adult Safeguarding Week (19th – 24th) which we intend to promote using social media jointly with our partners to raise awareness of the work of Adult Safeguarding in Birmingham.  So look out on your social media accounts for more information and help us spread the word.
The pace of our work in Adult Safeguarding continues and I am committed to ensuring that we raise awareness nationally and regionally.   Other plans for the future include launching the new Birmingham Adult Safeguarding Board (BSAB) Strategy 2019 -2021 and championing a city-wide strategy on protection of vulnerable adults from abuse.

We are keen for you to contribute and if you wish to make a contribution or indeed comment on any of the content in this newsletter please don’t hesitate to get in touch with our safeguarding team at: BSABsupportteam@birmingham.gov.uk
Thank you so much for your support and engagement to date, we are certainly making a difference in Birmingham and I hope that you continue to join us in ensuring that safeguarding remains, and continues to be everyone’s business.
Cherry Dale
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BSAB Independant Chair

Birmingham Safeguarding Adults Board (BSAB) Update 
BSAB are delighted to announce that their membership has expanded.  Simon Fenton, CEO of Forward Carers is now a member of the Board.  Forward Carers is a carer support service, designed to make a real difference to the lives of people caring for an elderly frail, sick or disabled family members. This is a key sector of the Birmingham population who we must ensure are supported and protected from any safeguarding issues.

 

Simon said: “I am delighted to be part of Birmingham Safeguarding Adults Board. The work of the Board is very important and my aim is to undertake an active role as an equal partner on the Board, as well as raising awareness of what safeguarding is with family carers in the city. I look forward to contributing to the wellbeing of our communities as we aim to reduce and prevent abuse of vulnerable adults”.
Other work of the board has included:

· Reviewing and updating our governance and scrutiny process which has included updating our operating framework, SARs process etc.

· Support the launch of the Domestic Abuse Strategy for Birmingham, Cherry Dale on behalf of the Board has made some key commitments to ensuring that actions are carried out, these have now been incorporated into our 2018 – 2019 action plan to progress.  The Domestic Abuse Strategy can be found here: https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/downloads/file/10086/domestic_abuse_prevention_strategy_2018_-_2023
· We have now received over 50 safeguarding assurance statements, these are being reviewed with a formal report being presented to the next board – more details will feature in the next newsletter to update you.

· We have also supported the launch of the Birmingham Homelessness Prevention Strategy.  This work builds on the non-regulated accommodation issues we addressed from a safeguarding view 12 months ago.  This report can be found here: https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/downloads/file/2531/birmingham_homelessness_prevention_strategy_2017

Safeguarding Adult Review (SARs) Learning Event Day

BSAB is working with our partners to enable adults with care and support needs to live a life that is free from abuse and neglect.

As part of our strategic planning and as a statutory function under the Care Act 2014 we are committed to publishing any safeguarding adult reviews (SARs) that take place in the city. Learning from the SARs is cascaded to all partners both statutory and within the Voluntary, Community and Social Enterprise (VCSE) sector.   

We will share our learning locally and nationally through the SARs Library Project which is hosted by Social Care Institute for Excellence (SCIE).  This will support professionals in reviewing trends and reducing the risk of abuse and neglect to adults with care and support needs and vulnerable citizens in Birmingham.
The SARs development day took place on 28th September and was attended by over 100 representatives from our partner organisations.  These representatives included front line staff as well as safeguarding leads from across a number of organisations from statutory services, colleagues from health and voluntary and community sector organisations.

The training day was designed to ensure that everyone had the opportunity to have the same level of understanding about what a SAR actually is and what can be learnt from them.  As a result of the training, delegates are now able to:

· Correctly identify  a SAR and the potential for learning from the SAR,  

· Identify and understand the responsibilities of everyone involved in a SAR,

· Understand the purpose of a SAR, 
· Be able to recognise the importance of what lessons can be learnt and how these should be implemented by organisations involved, 

· Be able recognise the roles and responsibilities of all the relevant partners who are  included in the process  and

· Be able be able to identify what an actual SAR is and identify what lessons can be learned.
The full day event was a huge success, and delegates really got to grips with the differences between a Section 42 and a Section 44.  Section 44 being an actual SAR.   

The day was chaired by Ruth O’Leary Lead nurse safeguarding at University hospitals Birmingham and expert speakers included Cath Evans from Birmingham and Solihull Mental Health Foundation Trust, Robert Lake, Independent chair of three Safeguarding Adults Boards, Sue Walton, Business Manager of Solihull Safeguarding Adults Board, David Gray Head of Safeguarding BCC , Cherry Dale, Independent Chair of BSAB and Paula Harding, an independent consultant who chairs and authors domestic homicide reviews across England.

The full presentations from the day can be found on our website here:  https://www.bsab.org/2018/bsab-sars-learning-event-28th-september-2018/.  Delegates were asked to feedback on key points from the day to ensure that future events planned meet the needs of all of those who attended.  Some of the feedback included:

“I have a much better understanding of SARs and how to refer” 

I now understand the different between a Section 42 and a Section 44 referral”

I will be talking to my organisation about our responsibility in relation to SARs”

I intend to use the SCIE website to look for learning opportunities to share with my colleagues”

Although we already have policies and practices in place - there is far more I now know we can implement”

“It was great to have a multi-agency event, it helps build up the bigger picture.  Thank you!”

Special thanks to Carol Gaynor – Safeguarding Project Officer for Birmingham Safeguarding Adults Board who supported co-chairs Ruth O’Leary and Cath Evans planning the day.  

Spotlight on Marina Dain from West Midlands Police

                                                                        

We interviewed Police Sergeant, Marina Dain, from West Midlands Police Birmingham Partnership Team about her role and working with   BSAB.  Marina said she likes to think of herself as a network facilitator and shared that she has gained experience for her current role through varying positions within West Midlands Police over a period of 29 years – so she comes with great experience.
The Police Partnership team has an overview of a number of key areas which support safeguarding activities, these include; vulnerability and early help, crime and anti-social behavior, engagement and consultation and licensing.  The teams aim is to ensure that all areas of the city receive services equally rather than service provision forming part of a postcode lottery.

My role is supervisor for the vulnerability and early help team, where I have been for three years.  The work of this team includes young people, adults and area based locations.  Our job is to support the neighbourhood teams in all areas of vulnerability.  A key responsibility of the team is the management of the online referral portal.  Frontline officers deal with criminal matters and statutory referrals in consultation with, and with the consent of the individual.  The team will also signpost towards additional support and services.  On average the team deals with approximately 350 – 500 referrals per month.

I believe the Policy Partnership work links seamlessly with BSAB through our work to protect vulnerable older people.   As West Midlands Police works in partnership with the Board I welcome the opportunities it brings to work together and if we have an issue, we can easily address it together as a Board to find a solution.

I would like to see more opportunities for working together, strengthening the current working arrangements and supporting the work of BSAB, the main examples at present are coercion, county lines and cuckooing.

My message for others considering working with the Board would be we can achieve so much more by working together because we don’t know the capacity or capability of partner organisations, working together opens doors and makes us aware of more information.  Working together is one way that we seem to be able to improve outcomes in times of austerity and reduce demand for all agencies. 

If you have any concerns about vulnerable individuals including coercion, you can contact the team via www.twitter.com  using the hashtag @BrumPartnerships and the team can look into your concerns.   This hashtag is managed by the engagement and communications staff within the West Midlands Partnership Team. 

You can also raise any questions or make links through https://www.wmnow.co.uk/  Wmnow is a website that allows you to keep up to date with what is happening where you live and work or where your parents live.  

Co-production in BSAB

What do we mean by Co-Production?  Well BSAB is committed to co-producing goods and services with citizens and are currently working with colleagues in the Strategic Services Directorate to establish the best way of doing this.  It is some way off yet; however, the citizens we are all here to serve should be included in the design, delivery and decision making of all aspects of our safeguarding plans for the future.
It is acknowledged that there may be areas of business that citizens should not be exposed to; however we are keen to begin the work of co-producing our approach with citizens and will learn and adjust as we progress.
We’ll keep you updated with developments as they happen, however in the meantime if you are aware of any safeguarding activity that already includes co-production and it works well, please get in touch.  Equally if you have any thoughts about how to make it work for BSAB, please let us know - we are always willing to learn.

Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACES) Conference

Cherry Dale, Chair attended and spoke at the ACES event in Birmingham in October on behalf of the Board.    As something which has a direct impact on the work of Adult Safeguarding, Cherry gave a presentation explaining why, those in Adult Safeguarding need to take note of ACES and how these children and young people who have experienced ACE may ultimately become one of our clients in the future.

Evidence shows that an adult with 4 or more ACES is more likely to have risky behaviours and may cause harm to others.  In addition, adults with care and support needs are the largest number of victims of domestic abuse and a third of all adult mental health issues are related to people who have had 4 or more ACES.
So the world of Safeguarding Adults needs to be interested and Cherry, on behalf of BSAB gave her commitment to supporting partnership working going forward.
University Hospital Birmingham (UHB) Safeguarding Conference
The Matron and Head of Safeguarding from UHB invited the Chair, Cherry Dale to attend and present on the work of Adult Safeguarding and what it means to front line practioners in health settings.

The presentation was really well received and Cherry covered issues such as; what is Safeguarding? who is at risk of safeguarding, what the purpose and role of BSAB is and what are the statutory duties of the Board.  
Cherry also shared details of the Boards current priorities which are: Hearing the Voice of the Community, Safer Communities, Empowering our Communities and Governance and Assurance.

Health are a key partner in all aspects of adult safeguarding and as such all people of all levels and in all roles in the health area have a part to play in helping safeguard Birmingham adults.  Cherry is also booked to talk to additional staff at 3 safeguarding conferences for staff and a further 2 staff sites during November.

Raising awareness

Attendance to National and Regional Safeguarding Adults Chairs Meetings

Birmingham is well represented at a regional and national level.  Our Chair, Cherry Dale continues to represent the city and the work of safeguarding partner’s in the city by attending these groups and updating them on latest developments.  
In her Chairs report which was emailed to Board members, Cherry shared a copy of the national report.  If you didn’t receive a copy and would like to see one, please contact BSABSupportteam@Birmingham.gov.uk
SARs Library from Social Care Institute for Excellence (SCIE)

The Social Care Institute for Excellence has launched a SARs library – it can be found here: https://www.scie.org.uk/safeguarding/adults/reviews/library/
The Safeguarding Adults Reviews (SARs) library contains reports and associated resources to support those involved in commissioning, conducting and quality assuring SARs. SARs are a statutory requirement for Safeguarding Adults Boards.  SARs can inform adult safeguarding improvements for all agencies involved.  

Commissioned by the Department of Health, this library is being developed jointly by Research in Practice for Adults (RiPfA) and Social Care Institute for Excellence (SCIE), working closely with colleagues from the sector.

Safeguarding in faith communities

The Social Care Institute for Excellence ran a multi-agency breakfast event regarding the role of churches and faith based groups in the lives of children, young people and adults. The report and their findings are a fascinating read and can be found here: https://www.scie.org.uk/safeguarding/faith-groups/communities
Care Quality Commission State of Care Report

The State of Care Report is the annual assessment of health and social care in England. The report looks at the trends, shares examples of good and outstanding care, and highlights where care needs to improve.  The CQC have recently published their findings report which can be found here:  https://www.cqc.org.uk/publications/major-report/state-care?text=
 Modern Slavery and Homelessness Conference
Cherry Dale also attended the above conference organised by the West Midlands Anti-Slavery Network.  The conference was well attended by some very high profile figures including; West Midlands Combined Authority Mayor, The Minister for Housing and Homelessness Heather Wheeler MP, Councillor Sharon Thompson on behalf of Birmingham City Council and other experts in the field.  
The discussion focused on how organisations from across the city can come together and work together to help reduce and prevent homeliness.  Andy Street, the West Midlands Combined Authority Mayor talked about the five regional key priorities of Accessible, Affordable, Accommodation, access to good employment, integrated prevention, Information Advice and Guidance and Tackling welfare related poverty.  To find out more about the Antislavery network visit: http://www.westmidlandsantislavery.org/
Risk Enablement: Balancing Wellbeing and Risk – What Safeguarding Adults is all about
BSAB have recently launched their new publication: Risk Enablement – Balancing Wellbeing and Risk.  The document includes essential read for professionals and includes a position statement from the Board with associated advice and guidance.  The document is supported by a short film on the website entitled ‘Alans Story’.  Both can be found here: http://www.bsab.org/professionals/policy-procedures-and-guidance/risk-enablement/

Forthcoming Events

Birmingham Adult Safeguarding Week: 19th – 24th November 2018
Plans are picking up pace on the week - we plan to share the details of our planned activities and those of our partners on social media.  It would be great if you were able to share details of the week locally about events you are aware of or details of any activities you have planned.  BSAB have decided to theme the events of the week around financial abuse.
Thank you!

BSAB Partnership Meeting 
The next meeting is 4th December 2018 at Edgbaston Cricket Ground. We are keen for as many partners as possible to attend in order for us to think about our future plans and ambitions for the next two years.  We are coming up to our annual report review, so having  a good attendance from all partners will enable us to plan our future work together more effectively.  To register your attendance please visit: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/bsab-partnership-meeting-working-together-to-develop-our-strategy-2019-2021-tickets-52351548892
Contact us

If you want to know more about any articles in this newsletter or want to submit an article for inclusion, please contact us at: BSABsupportteam@birmingham.gov.uk.
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